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Well the Summer has well and truly arrived! After what has already been a hot (and 

busy) week we expect the temperatures next week to get even hotter so please ensure 

your child is dressed appropriately. Please  also read the information regarding 

sunscreen on the next page.

As you will now be aware  the Healthy Streets programme will begin on Monday 28th 
June  meaning their will be restrictions on cars on Southern Road as well as some of the 

adjoining roads. With the good weather this is an ideal time to introduce the programme 

to encourage all of us to walk, cycle to school and in doing so become more healthy, 

active and more mportantly safe.

Have a lovely weekend 

Mr MacGregor

Newsletter shoutout
“ Well done to Reception this week, some wonderful writing on how they make bread rolls.”
  Ms Lawrence

Vaccine Information

This weekend (Saturday 12th and Sunday 13th June), East Ham Leisure Centre will be 
opening up as a walk-in vaccination centre for 18-39 year olds for those in East Ham 
and the wider Newham community (anyone who lives or works in Newham) from 
8am–7pm. 
No booking required, residents simply need their NHS number. The centre will be 
administering the Pfizer vaccine only.
 For more information, visit www.newham.gov.uk/vaccinedrive



Important Sunscreen information
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We have recently developed a sun safety policy to ensure that we can all enjoy the sun 
safely. The sun’s rays are particularly strong over the summer and they can damage 
children’s skin. This may not seem like a problem right now, but it can lead to skin cancer in 
later life. Your child’s health and well-being are very important to us, which is why we have 
decided to:  

● Increase the amount of school time spent learning about sun protection  
● Encourage pupils to wear hats when outside
● Encourage pupils to use at least SPF 30 sunscreen in summer months  
● Encourage pupils to stay in the shade where possible 

More details of these and other new sun protection plans can be found in our sun 
protection policy which is available on our website or from the school office. Your support is 
very important to us. 

You can help by:  

● Talking to your child about the importance of sun protection at home  
● During summer term applying suncream to your child prior to their arrival at school
● On days such as sporting events or school visits providing your child with their own 

clearly labelled sunscreen
● Sending your child to school with a wide-brimmed hat (these offer more protection 

than baseball caps) 
● Ensuring your child’s water bottle is clearly labelled and in school daily

*For 30 hours nursery children (who spend a large portion of their learning outside) 
please also send your child to school with their own bottle of sunscreen. These can 
be kept in school and staff will assist them in applying this at lunchtime. For other 
nursery and reception pupils we will keep a small supply of sunscreen for 
emergency use, please let staff know on drop off if you have not applied sunscreen 
to your child that morning. 



Times Table Rockstars
 

Key Dates
Monday 14th June
Whole school cross country

Tuesday 15th June
Violin lessons Y5

Wednesday 16th June
Violin lessons Y6

Thursday 17th June
Story of Water ART Workshop- Year 4

Friday 18th June
Year 4 Swimming
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Attendance award

No classes had 100% attendance this week 
but 5 classes with 98% well done to

2RC, 3TP, 5PG, 6LT and 6MC
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